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F.No.372/42/2015-AVD-III 
Government of India 

Ministry of Personnel, Public Grievances & Pensions 
Department of Personnel & Training 

***** 

North Block, New Delhi 
Dated the 16 th  February, 2016 

To, 
The Chief Secretaries of all the State Governments/UTs 

The Secretaries to the Government of India 

Subject: Inviting nominations for filling up the posts of CVO in CPSEs etc. for the 
financial year 2016-2017- reg. 

Sir/Madam, 

I am directed to refer to this Department's letter of even number dated 
22.01.2016, whereas the process for submitting applications by the officers as well as 
their Cadre Controlling Authorities was intimated. 

2. It has been observed that 252 officers have submitted applications online. 
However, the Cadre Controlling Authorities have not forwarded a single application 
online as on date. Further, it has come to notice that the some Cadre Controlling 
Authorities are still forwarding the hard copies of applications instead of forwarding the 
same online whereas it was clearly mentioned in the aforesaid letter dated 22.01.2016, 
that hard copy of applications will not be entertained. 

3. It is therefore, once again requested to forward the applications online only for the 
posts of CVO in Central Public Sector Enterprises (CPSE) and other organizations under 
Ministries/ Departments at the earliest. 

Yours faithfully, 

(Gracy Varghese) 
Under Secretary to the Government of India 

Tel. No. 23094541 
Copy t 

NIC with the request to upload in website. 
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